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Tuesday 15th September 2020
Dear Parent / Carer / Guardians,  
Welcome back and welcome to Year 5! 
We hope that you and your family are keeping safe. We understand that pupils may be anxious about the year ahead, particularly after the long break we have just had, but we would like to re-assure you that we are here to support them and you. Throughout this year, we ask for your continued support. If you do have any questions, worries or queries, please feel free to speak to a member of the Year 5 team.
Curriculum

	Subject
	Unit 

	Mathematics
	Place Value
Addition and Subtraction 

Multiplication and Division 
Fractions

	English
	Text: What to do when you worry (Mental Health and Emotional Wellbeing focus)
Text: the lighthouse  

- narrative
- character and setting description

Comparative reports – Idle and Clapham.

Spelling punctuation and Grammar 

Fronted adverbials

Main and subordinate clauses

Coordinating and subordinating conjunctions

Apostrophes for possession and contractions


	Science
	Living things and their habitats  
Animals including human 

	History
	Mining in Yorkshire (local history study)

	RE
	Signs and Symbols for Christianity, Buddhism and Sikhism

· Lessons on faith days, St Days and world religion festivals

	PE
	Dance 

Gymnastics 

Invasion games 

Athletics 


Dates for your diary

There are a number of key dates already in place for Year 5, please ensure to keep a record of these. We ask that no children are taken out of school during assessment week. 

	Monday 05th October 2020
	Obstacle course

	Monday  12th October 2020
	Writing assessment week 

	Friday 16th October 2020
	Class photographs 

	Friday 16th October 2020
	5G class assembly

	Friday 23rd October 2020
	Break up for half term 

	Monday 2nd November 2020
	Return to school 

	Tuesday 24th November 2020
	Parents’ evening 

	Thursday 26th November 2020
	Parents’ evening

	Friday 18th December 
	Christmas dinner and Christmas jumper day.

Break up for Christmas


Attendance and punctuality 

We would like to emphasise the importance of excellent attendance and hope that you and your child will make every effort to make sure that you are on time and ready for the school day. The school doors open at 08:40am to allow the children to settle down to their independent morning work. Children in Year 5 should be in school between 08:40am and 08:50am. 

Covid-19
As a result of Covid-19, we will be following government guidance to keep pupils and adults as safe as possible in school. This will include: staggered start and end times (as above); virtual assemblies; pupils remaining in year group bubbles; and pupils being reminded to wash and sanitise their hands regularly. 
Mobile Phones

We understand that some pupils have mobile phones and that they use these as they walk to and from school on their own. We must stress that mobile phones should be turned off once your child has entered the school grounds. Mobile phones should then be given to a member of staff so that they can be securely put away during the school day and returned at the end of the day.
Homework

Homework will typically be given out on a Friday, to be returned the following Wednesday for marking. However, as a result of Covid-19, homework does not need to be returned for marking at the current time. The homework provided is given to support and consolidate pupils’ learning from that week or a previous week. It is used to check understanding of topics covered and helps us identify areas of learning that need further development. 
Spellings
Spellings will be handed out to pupils on a Monday and tested the following Monday (6S). These spellings will cover the Year 5 and 6 spelling curriculum. It is important that pupils are learning their spellings and we ask that you support your child with this. 
Home Reading
In Year 5, children are typically given daily opportunities to change their reading books and we expect them to be independent enough to identify when they need to do this. However, as a result of Covid-19, pupils will now be given a weekly slot to change their home reading books. During this time, pupils may choose 3 home reading books from our banded reading boxes or from our classroom reading corner. If your child finishes reading all 3 books within a week, they may read a book from home or from our classroom reading corner.

It is essential that your child reads as frequently as possible to build their stamina for reading and we are looking for children to read at least three times a week at home – this should be recorded in their home reading record. Every time your child reads and records this in their reading diary, they will receive a house point. We understand that parents/carers live busy lives but any time you can spare to listen to your child really would be extremely beneficial.

If your child has a book ‘on the go’ at home, they are welcome to bring it to school to read during independent reading time. Please also ensure that your child brings their home reading book in a book bag rather than a rucksack as we have limited space in the classrooms for storage.
PE
Indoor PE: this takes place on a Monday afternoon. It is important that children have the correct, named kit for this: a white or blue plain t-shirt; black or blue shorts (tracksuit bottoms are also permitted) and black pumps.
Outdoor PE: this takes place on a Wednesday afternoon. It is important that children have the correct, named kit for this: a white or blue plain t-shirt; black or blue tracksuit bottoms; a plain black or blue sweatshirt and a pair of trainers.
Mr Simmons, our Sports Coach, will lead both PE sessions.
As a result of Covid-19, pupils are requested to arrive to school in their PE kits on their PE days. 
Water Bottles
To enable your child to have a drink of water, we would encourage a named water bottle be brought into school. Try to ensure your child’s bottle is of the non-spill variety. Bottles should be taken home daily to be cleaned.

Uniform

Please ensure that your child has the correct uniform (named so that it can be easily returned if lost), including black school shoes (not trainers). If your child does not have black school shoes, they will be given black pumps to wear throughout the day. Children can wear trainers at play times and lunch times but these must be changed back to school shoes ready for returning to lessons. From this year, pupils are also required to wear a school tie. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to speak to any of us at the end of the school day.

Yours sincerely,
The Year 5 Team 
Mrs. Gould and Miss Lancaster (Teaching Staff)
Mrs. Grattan and Mrs. Horrocks (Teaching Partner) 
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